Meeting Minutes for the February 16, 2009
Where: Meeting House

To: Board and Unit Members

From: Council Member, Joe Palladino
Re: Meeting Minutes for Meeting of the Village Council

Date: February 16, 2009
1. Warren Johnson, chair member, called to order the meeting at 7:00 p.m. The following other member of the Council was present; Joe Palladino and Gail Twarkins
2. Approval of Minutes: Move and approved minutes of December 18, 2008 Village Council Organizational meeting and January 19, 2009 regularly scheduled meeting.
3. Financial Report: Financial reports provided by Joe Palladino for FYE 12/31/2008 indication approximately $15,000 in reserves at year end and operating budget with only one small area where it was over budget – landscaping. During meeting it was noted that despite a significant increase in monthly fees the amount allocated to reserves equates to only an additional $75.00 PM. This is ascribed though to increase in operating line items that are considered a part of capital budget items. 
4. AAI Requests/Actions: None reported. This section will be deleted from future reports as AAAI no longer go to the Council but are instead routed directly to the Standards Committee.

5. Agenda Topics:
A) Council member Warren Johnson will follow up with 24 Ivy Lane regarding erosion issue and our offer to tender $2,400 towards repairing stonewall an amount that would have been provided for fence replacement.

B) Council member Johnson reported that he had requested Elite to provide us with cost estimates to repair up to 5 of the worst stone walls all of which are on Knollwood South. 
C) Council member Johnson reported that he has requested Elite to review and prioritize repair of driveways in the Village.

D) Council member Palladino will contact Elite to discuss when fence replacement will commence in 2009 and complete the project. 

6. Unit Owners Forum – Bette Harner of One on The Green reported her mail box was damaged during recent snow removal efforts and requested Elite/Russo repair.
Ruth Casagrande indicated that there were some issues regarding snow removal that should be addressed. Board will touch base with Elite regarding snow removal on Green and adjacent areas to see where some improvement can be initiated.

It was noted that the sign upon entering Knollwood was down and needed to be repaired.

7. Next Meeting: As there were no pressing issues and there appears to be a conflict in scheduling of Meeting House the next meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 20, 2009 at 7:00 PM.
8. Adjournment

Time approximate 7:20 PM

Minutes Approved and Accepted:

        ______________________________
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